
Lawrence J. Kendzior 
City Manager 
City of Meriden 
142 East Main Street, 
Meriden, CT 06450 

Dear Mr. Kendzior, 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT 

June 9, 2016 

Thank you for applying to the Office of Policy and Management (OPM) for a Responsible 
Growth and Transit-Oriented Development Planning Grant. Governor Malloy and I are 
pleased to inform you that the City of Meriden has been selected for a grant award in the 
amount of $869,389. Funding for this program was previously approved by the Bond 
Commission on March 24, 2016. 

I have assigned Matt Pafford of OPM to administer your grant award, and he will be in 
contact with you or your designee shortly to develop the necessary contractual terms and 
conditions. Please be aware that your grant award may be assigned to another state agency 
to administer. 

Please do not proceed with grant-funded work until the contract has been fully 
executed. It is anticipated that this grant will be administered on a reimbursement basis. If 
you have any questions in the meantime, please contact Matt at either (860) 418-6412 or 
matthew. paff ord@ct.gov. 

Governor Malloy and I look forward to working with you and other municipal and regional 
officials to foster responsible development within our state. 

Benjamin Barnes 
Secretary 

Cc: Juliet Burdelksi, Director of Economic Development 
Carl J. Amento, Executive Director SCRCOG 
Garrett Eucalitto, OPM 

450 Capitol Avenue Hartford, Connecticut 06106-1379 
www .ct.gov/opm 


